


The NEWSLETTER is back!


It’s been a while since the last printing of the department’s newsletter so bear with me as I struggle through this one.  Earlier this month, the chief officers (hereafter known as the Senior Staff) decided on a new meeting schedule.  The Senior Staff will now meet every other week on Thursday mornings.  It was also decided that all of the department’s officers (hereafter known as the Staff) would meet every four weeks, also on Thursday mornings.  The newsletter will then be distributed with the next payroll following the regular Staff meeting.


Apparatus Issues

The new Engine 51 is still in production at American LaFrance and on schedule.  It is currently expected to be delivered sometime in May of this year.  There will be the usual 2-3 week equipment installation / engineer familiarization period before it goes in service at Station 51.  At that point, the current Engine 51 (’96 Pierce) will be placed into back-up status at Headquarters.

The Crown Victoria has been officially placed out of service.  All of the emergency equipment has been removed and soon the decals will be taken off.  All of this will be in preparation for a donation of the vehicle to a local charity.  Chief Tibbetts is working with our legal council on the formalities.  In the meantime DO NOT attempt to move the vehicle from its present parking space at Headquarters.  It needs some repairs before it can be moved.

Rescue 51’s PTO generator remains out of service.  Unfortunately it is due to a $1000 part (not counting labor) and is currently on order.  It will be fixed as soon as it arrives.

There is a new procedure for logging a Maintenance Request as well as fuel purchases.  First, to record a request for maintenance in Firehouse, you must pull up the actual piece of equipment you’re reporting on.  To do this, go to “Inventory” on the main screen and do a lookup (F2 or right mouse button).  Search for the piece of equipment (for example “Engine 52”).  Once this piece is pulled up, go to the tab marked “Maintenance / Test” and click on “ADD”.  Under the job code use “RM” (just like before) and fill out the screen.  Remember to fill out as much information as possible and include your staff ID.  Now, for fuel purchases do essentially the same thing.   Pull up the piece of equipment and this time select the “Usage / Purchasing” tab and use “FUEL” as the usage code.  Fill out the screen.  That’s it!  These new procedures will allow us to track individual apparatus usage as well as provide a much better maintenance record on each piece of equipment. 

Fuel usage and mileage is at an all-time high on our apparatus.  Of course, so is our run load, by over 25%.  Nonetheless, we need to cut down on the time the apparatus is off station on unofficial business.  This includes miscellaneous errand running, meals, and personal items.  It has been directed to the Battalion Chief’s to keep the apparatus in their respective districts as much as possible.  One solution would be consolidating errands and meal runs to coincide with a scheduled training, pre-plan, or inspection trip, for example.

It is still winter, so try to keep the apparatus indoor as much as possible.  Avoid leaving them “run” outside for long periods.  This also holds true for the tactical.  There is an air cascade system on that truck and it doesn’t take long for the air in the tanks to get to the outside air temperature.

Engine 52’s ladder rack has been repaired.  Keep an eye on it for future problems, although none are anticipated.

Speaking of Engine 52, thanks to all who helped put this truck together and get it in service as quick as it did.


Station Issues

Station security has come into question in recent months.  Not only general building access, but also inter-office access is being looked at.  Chief Brown is working on keying Station 51 and Station 52 similar to Headquarters to reduce the number of keys needed.  Also, we will be changing the exterior door codes within the next month as well.  Everyone will be notified well in advance of any major changes.

Each station has its own “House Officer”.  In the future, this position will most likely be known as the Station Captain.  Until then, the House Officer will be clothed with a similar authority.  This person’s job function includes, but is not necessarily limited to, the following functions:  Building maintenance, staple supply, and serving on committees related to his/her station.  All such correspondence should be directed to this individual, as they will be the primary authority.  Operational issues though are still the responsibility of each individual officer and his/her chain of command.  Currently, the three House Officers are as indicated below:



Station 51:  Lt Joe Settles



Station 52:  Lt Bruce Alexander



Station 53:  Lt Kevin Skipper

Station 52 believe it or not is finally nearing a completion point.  It is expected that reoccupation should take place in the next two to three weeks.  Everything has been restored to pre-storm condition.  There will be a few items that will completed in the spring (due to prohibitive weather factors) such as roofing, front apron repair, and landscaping.   Chief Tibbetts is working with the three Lieutenants out of Station 52 on the reoccupation strategy.  Stay tuned for moving party details!

The washing machine at Station 51 has been reported broken.  Lieutenant Settles is working on remedying this situation.

Parking is prohibited in front of active bay doors and in designated handicap spaces.  This should be common sense, but yet it happens.  Enough said.


Training Issues

Good job to all who participated in the training exercises at the house on 135 in front of the new Menards.  If all goes well we will be getting a few more houses to conduct live fire training at in the near future as the Menards development heads south toward Smith Valley Road.

The next recruit class for part-time employees began earlier this month.  Anyone interested in helping out with the process should see Lieutenant Alford.  It is intended to have personnel ready to work by the first of April.  Applications are due back by February 14th. 

Two of the four ice suits have leaks in them (as many unsuspecting folks found out!).  Lieutenant Settles is working on replacing them with the non-leaking variety.  We will continue our ice rescue training throughout the winter.

Trench training that was scheduled last week was cancelled due to the 20 degree below zero wind-chills but will be re-scheduled next month.

The training division is working on publishing a training book similar to that in use by the state for tracking EMS hours.  This book will be used to track White River training and allow each user to see what training areas are in need.


General Operations

Medic 51 is now the primary response crew when Morgan County calls for ALS assistance, regardless if they request transporting or non-transporting.  If Medic 51 is unavailable, dispatch will contact Battalion 5 for further instructions.

The radios that have been assigned to a particular apparatus are to stay with that apparatus.  Many of you have been coming into work in the morning and taking a radio and putting it into your coat pocket.  This creates a problem if you switch apparatus and forget to change radios or worse, you forget it altogether and take it home with you.  So, the new policy is that the radios will remain in the apparatus until such a time you are responding on a call or you are off station for another reason.  The Special Events radio is to be used for fire watch or other special events where an apparatus has not been assigned.

Within the next few weeks, Clearcoms will be assigned to each full-time and part-time shift employee.  The remaining few will be distributed among all the apparatus so that each piece will have a couple of them on it.

Lieutenant Alexander is working on getting AED’s for each of the Battalion vehicles.  We are pursuing a possible grant for this project.

Station 51’s 12-Lead EKG monitor has had some software problems.  It is being sent out for repair, but we will have a loaner in place while it’s gone.

The department’s new patch has been ordered and will be here in approximately 30 days.  The new design will be unveiled at the Awards banquet on February 1st.

Effective immediately, shift trades for ALL shift personnel must be completed within the 28-day pay cycle.  Although this can sometimes be difficult, it is necessary in order to avoid overtime issues.  When trading a day, pay attention to the pay periods and be sure to complete a Leave / Trade Request form.  The key here is planning ahead.  If you cannot find someone to trade with you, or you have reached the end of the pay cycle and there is nowhere to trade, you can dump the shift be finding a non-shift person to work for you.  Just remember, whoever is PHYSICALLY here on any given day is who will be paid and whose name will be on the schedule.

Speaking of shift trades, there is a universal form in the Forms folder on the computer called “Leave / Trade Request”.  This form is now to be used by all personnel and can be used for trades, days off, etc. 

The department’s new email system is inching closer to reality.  It is quite complex and is taking longer than expected to set up.  The web site is also being overhauled to coincide with this move, as this is a requirement in order to set up the email system.  More on this as it develops over the next few weeks.

The department’s Quartermaster system is undergoing a major overhaul as well.  Chief Young will be heading up the program and will be the sole contact for all personnel.  He will be devising an implementation strategy over the next month.  Until then, continue to use the same avenues as before for securing these items.

Rescue 51, although on automatic aid with Perry Township, is not considered a RIT until it is marked a working incident.  When it is automatically dispatched, it is responding for search and rescue activities.

Any time a crew responds on a mutual-aid call and the incident is declared a working incident, the on-duty Battalion Chief shall also respond.  This is to insure the safety of our personnel.

A committee has been formed to look at the department’s benefits policy and make appropriate recommendations.  Anyone with an interest should direct himself or herself to either Chief Cassin or Chief Slauter.

Just another quick reminder that when printing in Firehouse you MUST now use the “SELECT PRINTER” option and actually select a specific printer.  The default printer option no longer works properly.

The paging system is obviously available 24-hours-a-day however, we should attempt to keep pages between the hours of 8am and 10pm.  The exception to this is, of course, if the page is of an emergent nature.
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Notes From Kim  (
Just a reminder, tax time is coming soon.  Some of you may realize that a little extra withholding from your check would have been nice.  If this is the case, please complete a new W4 as soon as possible and get it to me.  Obviously, this will only help you for next year’s taxes!  The W4s are on the computer, under Forms -> Master -> Admin.  Just print the W4 off, complete as needed, and send to me.  Leave the employer info blank and I will complete that for you!

Thanks to those who helped me get this year’s Awards Banquet put together:  all of the Chief officers and Mike Combs….your help was GREATLY appreciated!!  If you have an idea for our awards banquet, please let me know!  If I’m not in, email me a note or leave it under my door!  Ideas and suggestions are ALWAYS welcome!

I realize that some photo IDs have expired…and probably have been expired for some time.  Please be patient.  I will try to get to these as soon as possible.  (Thanks!)
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Strawberry Festival

The first planning meeting was held on January 20th.  We need LOTS of help.  If interested, please see any of the committee chairs!


           Logistics - Scott Cassin


       Advertising - Jim Engmark


   Entertainment - Kim Clawson


                 Food - Tony Slusher


Demonstrations - Carey Slauter

Festival dates are June 13th and 14th.

Updates will be included in each newsletter!


Auxiliary Corner

The auxiliary recently mailed invitations to all fire department significant-others for a “Girls Night” dinner out at Lonestar Steakhouse.  The flyer stated a Saturday date….it is actually Sunday, Feb. 9.  Anyone with questions, or would like to RSVP, please see Kim Clawson or Peggy Terry.

We try hard to keep the tactical stocked with the appropriate supplies we need for runs.  When the truck is used for trainings and the auxiliary isn’t there, please try to let someone know when supplies have been used so that they can be replaced before we need them on a run.  THANKS!!  (

Did you know……..

· If you have three quarters, four dimes, and four pennies you have $1.19  You also have the largest amount of money in coins without being able to make change for a dollar.

· Nutmeg is extremely poisonous and sometimes lethal if injected intravenously?  (Who in the world would even try this? Or more importantly, how did they find this one out?)


Did you Notice?

· The very large church being built at Stones Crossing and State Road 37 (northeast area)

· The new Noble Roman’s Pizza and Family Sports Bar in the old BW3’s building?

· The lime-green 1946 American LaFrance engine that is for sale at the used car lot on State Road 135 across from Aqua Systems?  ($10,800 by the way)


Birthdays

February,  2003

02/04  -  Andrew Tames

02/09  -  Kim Clawson

02/10  -  Jason Tibbetts

02/13  -  Eric Brown

02/16  -  Scott Deford

02/22  -  Mike Phillips

02/26  -  Jeff Wilson

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!


Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

Feb 3, 1998 – Responded to a working kitchen fire at 5491 W. Smith Valley Road

Feb 5, 1998 – New Crown Victoria placed in service as the Chief’s vehicle.

-  The septic tank at Station 51 was being pumped once per week.

-  The department was in the middle of administering the  “EMT Updates” that were required by the state allowing EMT’s to defibrillate, etc.

- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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